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IMPORTANT DATES 
Dear Parents, 

Firstly, a big thank-you to all of you for being so vigilant with following all 

our COVID restrictions.  I know that for many of you this was your child’s 

first Book Week Parade at school and this would have been  celebrated 

with everyone present.  I appreciate your support and  understanding 

with this.  The children had a great day and later in the newsletter we 

have some snapshots of the great book characters that appeared on the 

day.   

Book Week Activities 

Each day we have a special “BOOK FEST” activity.  

Thursday, we celebrate the many cultures around the world and that we 

have in our school.  Each child had a passport to visit a particular  country 

and participate in an activity.  They went from England and the UK where 

they built the Tower Bridge using Lego and building blocks over a make-

shift River Thames. To Korea, where they participate in   Korean  creative 

drumming, visit Japan and participate in making a Cherry  Blossom Tree, 

making Pocky Sticks and drawing Pokémon characters to beautiful      

lantern making in Vietnam. Dot painting in Australia and listening to first 

nation musicians, Spanish Dancing in Spain, Alpine hats from  Northern 

regions of Italy, Flag making in India and making Leprechauns,           

Shamrocks, Celtic knots and Irish Dancing in Ireland. In China, they make 

Tangrams and participated in Chinese Dancing plus learning amazing 

facts about China.   Each group rotated through a country and worked 

with different children from different year levels.  Days like today are 

fantastic learning opportunities which extend children’s thinking and 

knowledge in so many ways.  It provides rich learning with different age 

peers and promotes creative,  interpersonal, and problem-solving skills.  

Thank-you to all our teachers, co-educators (ESOs) and our student 

teachers from Flinders Uni who have put thoughtful effort into creating 

this great day of learning.   
Cont... 

Please note that the school is required to 

comply with COVID safe practices and that 
school events may be cancelled at short notice 

according to SA Health direction  

AUGUST / SEPTEMBER 

29th August 1st Communion 2:00pm 

 

3rd Sept Mass   9am 

8th Sept School Board 7pm 

15th Sept Parent Workshop 

17th Sept School Disco 

Rec-Yr2         6.30-7.30 

Yr3-Yr6          7.30-9pm 

21st Sept Catholic Schools Music Festival 

23rd Sept Reconciliation Liturgy 7pm 

CANCELED until 2022 

24th Sept Pupil Free Day 

11th Oct Term 4 Commences 

4th Nov School Concert 

mailto:secretary@mc.catholic.edu.au
http://www.mc.catholic.edu.au
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Still more to come, today is pyjama day where children are invited to wear their pyjamas to school and we have  

Buddy Bedtime reading. Again, a rich activity of peer reading and learning and appreciation of books.  We also have a 

prayer service to celebrate one of the greatest books ever known: The Holy Bible. 

 

Thank-you P&F 

On Wednesday, we had School Photos and fortunately, beat the rain to have our whole school photo.   All the staff 

were very privileged to have lunch provided for them on behalf of the P&F on photo day which provided some light 

relief from a busy day.  Many thanks for our delicious food that you took the time to organise and provide for us. We 

still have various activities happening with the P&F. Keep an eye on our fairy garden and there is more to come from 

the P&F:    Fathers Day Stall and the School Disco.   

We look forward to these events and thank the P&F for their continued support of our school. 

Michael Grose Parenting Ideas 

For parents, there is a very useful website by Michael Grose with a multitude of parenting ideas, tips and articles.  In 
these testing times and uncertainties with the pandemic, social media pressures etc. we can all do with some helpful 
ideas about parenting.  I certainly have found some insightful suggestions over the years from Michael Grose and as 
a grandparent to two young children, still find his website a useful read: 
 https://www.parentingideas.com.au/.  
 
Long Service Leave 

Next week, Ms. Teresa Pascoe will go on leave for five weeks. During this time Ms. Emma Heinrich will become 

Acting Religious Education Coordinator and take on this leadership role.  Teresa’s teaching role with RBL and Digitech 

will be taken over by  Mr. James McCarthy and Ms. Kate Mainprize.  We wish Teresa well during her leave.   

Sport Carnivals 

We have further sporting carnivals to participate in early next term.  These include the Athletics Carnival and the    

Lacrosse Carnival.  We desperately need volunteer help for these events from parents. Please claim the dates: 3rd 

and 17th November  and see if you are available to be a team manager, (no experience needed) scorer or help in any 

way. Look out for further information, later this term and if you can volunteer it will greatly support the organisation 

and the school’s involvement in the day. 

Next week is the arrival of Spring, bring on the warm weather! 

Warm Regards, 

Helena 

Principal 
Christ the King School 
To Flourish To Grow 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.parentingideas.com.au/
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This week sees the school celebrate all things ‘BOOKISH”. We have dressed up, shared, donated and 
bought books in all shapes and sizes. On Friday we will celebrate the greatest book of all - THE BIBLE.  
In our data heavy world you may find these facts interesting. 
 

1. The oldest man in the Bible is Methuselah- 99 years old 

2. There is a total of 1,189 chapters in the Bible. 

3. The Old Testament of the Bible has 929 chapters, the New   

     Testament of the Bible has 260 chapters. 

4. There is a serpent at the beginning and the end of the Bible 

5. The tallest man is Goliath – 289cms 

6. Psalm 117 is one the shortest chapter of the Bible. 

7. The shortest verse of the Bible is John 11:35 (‘Jesus wept’). 

8. The Bible was written in three languages: Hebrew, Aramaic, and Greek. 

9. The word Christian only appears in the Bible 3 times 
Do you have a Bible or Holy book  in your house? Is it stored with reverence? Can you children 
easily find it? Good questions to ask ourselves in Book Week 2021. 
 
1

ST
 COMMUNION  

 
Our delightful sacrament candidates celebrated their 1st Holy Communion on the Sundays of the 22nd and 

29th of August. We congratulate them 

and wish them many blessing on this  

important occasion. 

Sienna Ager-Stewart 

William Ager-Stewart 

Thomas Carr 

Saoirse Clifford  

Luke Durrans 

Adam Dwyer 

Ryan Hehir  

Harper McKellar-Stewart 

Charli Sander 

Matthew Trotta 

 

 

 

 

 

RECONCILIATION SACRAMENT 

Fr. Michael has made the decision to delay the Sacrament of Reconciliation to Term 1 in 2022. Enrolment 
forms submitted, and interviews conducted will not be required again. Each family who nominated will be 
contact in the new year to be invited to continue with the programme. 
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Made In the Image Of God (MITIOG) 
It is that time of year again where all classes at Christ the King participate in the teaching of the  Made In The Image Of God           

curriculum. Below is an outline of the content to be taught this term in Weeks 7-10. Please take the time to read through it 

and familiarise yourself with the content as your child may have questions to ask you during the course of the programme. 

Children will work in year level groups for this programme and in some instances gender splits may be arranged.  

If you have any further queries please see your class teacher at your convenience.  

  Key Idea: Outcome: Content: 

Rec 

& 
Year 
One 

Students explore the belief 
that sexuality is integral to 
the human person and 
develop an understanding 
of the teachings of the  
Catholic Church regarding 
human sexuality. 

Celebrates God’s gift of 
new life and explores 
the similarities and 
differences between 
gender and family 
structures. 

A sense of awe and wonder for the gift of new life. 
Ways of thanking God for the gift of new life. 
An appreciation of the dignity of the human person while 

developing an understanding of the differences between 
girls and boys. 

An ability to use correct terminology to name parts of the 
body. 

An appreciation of their body as a special gift. 

Year 

Two 

Students explore the belief 
that sexuality is integral to 
the human person and  
develop an understanding 
of the teachings of the 
Catholic Church regarding 
human sexuality. 

Celebrates God’s gift of 
new life and explores 
the similarities and  
differences between 
gender and family  
structures. 

A familiarity with the story of their birth and welcome into 
their family and Church family. 

 An understanding that love and life are nurtured within the 
family unit as part of God’s plan for creation. 

 An awareness that family structures take many forms. 
  

Year 
Three 

Students explore the belief 
that sexuality is integral to 
the human person and 
develop an understanding 
of the teachings of the 
Catholic Church regarding 
human sexuality. 

Responds to the belief 
that humanity is an 
expression of God’s 
creative love and ex-
plores the distinct stag-
es of human growth 
and change. 

An understanding of the developmental changes that occur 
from conception to old age. 

  An understanding of how a foetus grows and develops. 

Year 

Four 

Students explore the belief 
that sexuality is integral to 
the human person and 
develop an understanding 
of the teachings of the 
Catholic Church regarding 
human sexuality. 

Responds to the belief 
that humanity is an 
expression of God’s 
creative love and ex-
plores the distinct stag-
es of human growth 
and change. 
  

 An appreciation of the miracle of new life and growth as a 
sign of God’s wonderful creation. 

 An ability to identify and name parts of the body related to 
the reproductive system and a basic understanding of its 
function. 

 An appreciation of the Catholic understanding of the purpose 
of sexual intercourse. 

Year 

Five 

Students explore the belief 
that sexuality is integral to 
the human person and 
develop an understanding 
of the teachings of the 
Catholic Church regarding 
human sexuality. 

Appraises how physical, 
social and spiritual 
changes occur in them-
selves and others and 
appreciates that his/
her sexual identity is 
critical for developing 
as a mature person. 

A respectful attitude towards self and others as changes oc-
curs during puberty. 

A basic understanding of the female and male reproductive 
systems. 

A recognition of the physical, social, emotional, spiritual and 
intellectual growth and development that occurs in males 
and females during puberty. 

Year 

Six 

Students explore the belief 
that sexuality is integral to 
the human person and 
develop an understanding 
of the teachings of the 
Catholic Church regarding 
human sexuality. 

Appraises how physical, 
social and spiritual 
changes occur in them-
selves and others and 
appreciates that his/
her sexual identity is 
critical for developing 
as a mature person. 

A deeper understanding of the female and male  
reproductive systems. 
A recognition of the physical, social, emotional, spiritual and 

intellectual growth and development that occurs in males 
and females during puberty. 

An understanding of sexuality as a gift from God who calls us 
to use it respectfully 
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LAUDATO SI 
This week’s tip 

 

Teresa Pascoe 

APRIM 

(Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission) 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
DUE September 3

rd
  

 
ALL forms need to be returned to each classroom’s green or yellow tub no 

later than  

Wk 7- 3rd September 

Teresa Pascoe 

Teacher/Librarian 
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    We had a spectacular if slightly cold and wet parade.  

https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/
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Curriculum Corner 
 

“Fill your house with stacks of books, in all the crannies and 
all the nooks.” 
Dr. Seuss 

 
Reading with your child 

Book Week is a great reminder 

for us of why it is so important to 

read with your child. This does 

not mean listening to them read 

a reader (which is also very    

important) but enjoying books 

together even if they are not at 

your child’s reading level.  

Whether you’re reading a classic 
novel or fairy tales before bed, 
reading aloud to children can 
significantly benefit your child’s 
life. 

 

NAPLAN Results 

The NAPLAN results have been 
released and they will be sent 
home to all Yr 3 and 5 parents in 
the coming weeks. If you would 
like to discuss the report with 
your child’s class teacher, 
please contact with them.  

 

Emma Heinrich 

Leader of Learning and Inclusion 
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PARENT WORKSHOP: RESILIENCE, THE HEART OF WELLBEING 
 

DATE                       Wednesday 15 September 
 

TIME                       7.00 pm – 8.30 pm 

VENUE                        Christ the King School Hall - 126 Dunrobin Road, Warradale 
 

PRESENTER                       Michael Lincoln 
 

COST                         N/A 
 

PLACES                       Limited to 100 – masks and COVID check in is compulsory 
 

REGISTRATION LINK        https://registrationcentre.cesa.catholic.edu.au/event-4446823   
PASSWORD                       Resilience150921 
 
 

WORSHOP DESCRIPTION 
This workshop will explain the neurobiological development of children aged 0 – 
6 and adolescents 9 – 17.  It will discuss some of the key parental and family  
interactions that underpin healthy neurological development, the foundations of 
emotional regulation, the skills for developing and maintaining peer relationship 
and engagement with learning.  Further, it will explore how these things promote 
resilience and enhance the experience of wellbeing.   
 

ABOUT THE PRESENTER 
 
Michael Lincoln is a teacher within Catholic Education South Australia.  His current role is an 
Education Advisor: Engagement and Wellbeing within the Learning Diversity and Wellbeing 
Team in the Catholic Education Office.  In this role Michael works with schools to support 
teachers to understand the causes of student inappropriate behaviour and develop strategies 
to modify the behaviour or assist it to stop.  Michael has a keen interest in the power of  
Restorative Practices to assist children and young people to develop conflict resolution skills 
and transform school communities.  For the last 9 years Michael has worked closely with The    
Australian Childhood Foundation to understand early childhood and adolescent brain  
development and the importance of strong, healthy, nurturing relationships for self-
management, social engagement, resilience and learning. 
 

https://registrationcentre.cesa.catholic.edu.au/event-4446823
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Parents and Friends 

 

Show Bag Fundraiser—More information to follow 
 

Please note that Term 4 marks the beginning of students wearing their summer uniform. 

DUE TO COVID-19  

UNIFORM SHOP REMAINS CLOSED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.  

PLEASE ORDER ON-LINE 
You can order uniforms outside of these hours online at https://www.jssportsonline.com.au/collections/christ-the-

king-school Your order will be collated and delivered to your child’s classroom for them to bring home.   

A Price list are available in the Front Office. 

 

CTK DISCO 

SCHOOL HALL 

17TH SEPTEMBER 2021 

Reception to Year 2: 6:30 – 7:30pm 

Year 3 to Year 6:  7:45 – 9:00pm 

$8.00 a ticket. Please pay via QKR app 

Glow stick and snack provided. BYO named water bottle.  

Goodies will be handed out in separate paper bags to each student. 

Due to COVID regulations parents/caregivers are not permitted to stay at school during disco. 

There will be a COVID Marshall present. 

https://www.jssportsonline.com.au/collections/christ-the-king-school
https://www.jssportsonline.com.au/collections/christ-the-king-school
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A watch has misplaced at 

school. If found please return  

to school office. Thank you 
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Issue 6 catalogue has been 

distributed to families  

BUT 

If no one offers to volunteer 

to coordinate we will not be 

able to continue with the 

Scholastic Book Club. 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

Twice per term, your child(ren) will receive an “all-ages” catalogue from Scholastic Book Club. Book Club 
is run by volunteers at CTK to promote a love of reading and as a fundraiser for our library. Every        
purchase adds resources to our school library: 20% of your purchase is returned to CTK as credit to 
spend on Scholastic materials of our choice for our library. This makes a BIG  difference to our library 
budget and helps keep our library fresh and relevant, so a very big thank you to everyone who has       
participated in the past! If you have friends or relatives who would like to access Book Club and support 
our school by making purchases, spare catalogues can be obtained from the office.  

To pay for your Scholastic books, transactions are done via LOOP, either online or via the phone app.  
Instructions are on the back of your catalogue. It is our school policy not to take cash.  

By default, all purchases are sent home via the classroom. However, the LOOP system does have a tick 
box allowing parents to mark their purchases as gifts. If you do this, your purchase will be held for you in 
the school office so you can sneak it home. Look for the tick box at the top of the order form near your 
child’s name. 

If you would like to purchase from Issue 6, orders need to be placed on LOOP by Friday 10th September. 
Your form should not be returned to school. Please remember, to protect your order, we do not take 
cash for Book Club.  

Thank you for helping us provide a great library for everyone at CTK! 
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School Banking on Tuesdays 

Seahorse Café online lunch orders every Monday & Wednesday 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

Week 1 

July 

 

19 20 21 

 

22 23 24/25 

Week 2 

July 

 

26 27 28 29 

 

30 

National 

Schools Tree 

Planting Day 

31/1 

Week 3 

August 

 

2 3 4 

P&F Casual 
Day 

Green & Gold 
Olympic Day 

 

5 

 

6 

Mass 9:00am 

7/8 

Week 4 

August 

 

9 10 11 

School Board 

7pm 

12 

 

13 14/15 

 

Week 5 

August 

16 17 18 

1st Commun-
ion Practice 

Night 6.30pm 

19 20 21/22 

Sunday  

1st Communion 

2pm 

Week 6 

August 

23 

Book Week 

Book Parade 

24 

Book Week 

25 

Book Week 

School Photos 

 

26 

Book Week 

Multi– Cultural 

Dy  

27 

Book Week 

28/29 

Sunday  

1st Communion 

2pm 

Week 7 

August/

September 

30 

SACPSSA 

Touch  

Carnival 

31 1 

 

2 3 

Mass  

9:00am 

4/5 

Sunday 

Father’s Day 

Week 8 

September 

6 7 8 

School Board 

7pm 

9 10 11/12 

Week 9 

September 

13 14 15 

Parent  

Workshop  

16 17 

School Disco 

18/19 

Week 10 

September 

20 

 

21 

Catholic 

School Music 

Festival 

22 23 

Reconciliation 

Cancelled  

24 

Pupil Free 

Day 

25/26 


